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Mission & Goals:
It is the mission of the Southwest High School Booster Club to provide financial support and the parent/student involvement necessary to maintain quality sports programs.

The primary mission of the Southwest Guilford High School Athletic Boosters Club is to: 

· Support athletic and academic excellence for all student athletes.
· Promote active and involved parent and community leadership.
· Promote sportsmanship and provide supplementary financial support to all Southwest Guilford High School athletic teams. 
The primary goals of the Southwest Guilford High School Athletic Boosters Club is to: increase the active membership of the Club.  We strongly encourage friends, family and community businesses to join the Southwest Athletic Booster Club and attend monthly Booster Club meetings.  We strive to create positive public awareness of Southwest High School and our Athletic Program, in which we hope to attract and increase attendance at all athletic events.
FINANCIAL – Combined Booster Clubs
The booster club each year contributes funds to the Southwest High athletics department for the needs of each sport that otherwise would not be available.  Our combined running budget is roughly $200,000, primarily raised from gate receipts, advertising, concessions, fundraising and Booster Club memberships.  Primarily, the monies of the booster club will be expended for:
·  1. Capital improvements of athletic facilities.
·  2. Maintaining and repairing equipment.
·  3. Necessary purchases for athletic teams.
·  4. Awards, banquets and recognitions.
MEETING TIMES
The primary booster meetings are the first Monday of the each month at 7:00 (unless otherwise noted) in the Media Center.  The Basketball booster meetings are held when deemed necessary or at the least, 3 times per year. All parents and anyone interested are invited to attend.
WHY SHOULD YOU JOIN THE BOOSTER CLUB?
To maintain comprehensive, quality and competitive sports programs for you, your athlete, the school and the Southwest High community. Your experience, expertise, enthusiasm and financial support are appreciated!
MORE WAYS THAN ONE TO HELP!
In addition to your financial contribution, you can support the Boosters in other ways:
1. Volunteer to work before, during, and after athletic events.
2. Become a corporate sponsor.  For more information, contact Brindon Christman at 336-819-2978 or Christb2@gcsnc.com.
Year End Summary – Men’s Basketball
The 2015-2016 school year was a solid year for the SWGHS Men’s Basketball Booster Club and basketball team.  The monies that are raised are essential to the success of the program and without the help of everyone who chooses to be involved, we could not function.  We hope that those associated the program do not underestimate what we have been able to accomplish with the support of those close to the program.
Last April we were able to renew our subscription to krossover.com, which allows our team to review video online.  This tool is essential to our program.  Not only can we review video for strategy purposes, but we can also view video sent by others to scout our opponents.  Finally, we can submit video to colleges across the country in hopes of student-athletes moving on to chase the dreams and play at the college level.
Following a productive spring of weight lifting, conditioning and development by going undefeated for the second summer in a row.  The record this year was 35-0, including 12-0 at Catawba College in Salisbury, NC.  The staff was very complimentary of the staff and players alike as they recognized the abilities of our team.  They stated that we should have a fine season and we were one of the better teams that they saw all year.  They also showed recruiting interests in several of our players.
All of the success and growth during the summer gave way to a hard working fall that began in September and culminated in tryouts that began in November.  Between June and November, we participated in several events that we did to promote team unity such as several barbecues, a team building session at Piney Lake, handing out pumpkins at Covenant United Methodist Church, a men’s wild game tasting at Life Community Church and went to see “Woodlawn” courtesy of Life Community Church.

Ten of the twelve SW Men’s Basketball players achieved honor roll status with a combined g.p.a. of 3.62! It is quite the achievement to have such success both on and off the court.  This team has truly been a pleasure to coach.  
As for the Basketball Season, the team truly came together just as they did off of the court.  We finished the season with a record of 27-3, including the fact that we won our first 22 games.  Dem Boyz were won the Sheetz Christmas Invitational for the 4th straight year and tied for the Piedmont Triad 4-A Conference Title.  The team also advanced to the 4th round of the state championships before falling to Charlotte Catholic by 3 points as they eventually went on to win the state championship themselves. 
Individual awards included Kameron Langley, who again won the conference player award for the second year in a row.  He also went on to become District 7 Player of the year, All Northwest, and All Area.  Kaymon Mitchell was All Conference and All Area.  Orlando Smith, Kobe Langley and Keyshawn Langley also joined those two as Piedmont Triad 4A All Conference selections as the Southwest starting 5 made the team for the second year in a row.  Andre Jones was named Southwest Guilford Male Athlete of the Year for 2015-16.  Coach Guy Shavers was named PT4A Coach of the year as well as taking District 7 and All Northwest Coach of the Year honors.
Thank you to our Graduating Seniors for your contributions to the Basketball program, Southwest Guilford High School and our Community. Continue to represent us well and remember “Once a Cowboy, Always a Cowboy!” 
	2016 Graduating Cowboys – Thank You and Good Luck!

	Andre Jones
	 
	Mantriel Reaves

	Kaymon Mitchell
	 
	Orlando Smith

	
	
	

	
	
	


2015/2016 Men’s Basketball Financials:

The 2015-2016 school year was extremely successful generating $13,593 in revenue for use by the Men’s Basketball program at Southwest. 
Fundraising income was primarily generated from concession stand income, including the generous contribution from the Sheetz staff and the Sheetz Invitational.  Also income coming from a couple of basketball events during the spring and summer.
Key uses of funds are for Team Basketball Camp at Catawba, concession stand supplies, and krossover.com, which is used for video editing.
Fundraising Income
· Concessions $6,856
· Sports Camp Dues $3,300
· Tournament Fee Income $2,125

· Other Income $1,222
· Membership Dues $90
Expenditures
Expenditures included camps, tournaments, concessions, gear for the season, t-shirts, warm up shirts, and other as listed below.
· Ron Perron Basketball Academy (Catawba) $3,760
· Tournaments and Camps $3,813
· Concessions $3,438

· Team gear/shirts & Equipment $3,246
· Team/Tournament Meals $2,319
· Awards & Recognition $659
· Supplies $290

· Equipment Purchased $203

· Uniforms $148

· Insurance $121

· Other Expenses $50
Year End Financial Totals:

The financial status for the booster club remains strong.  We started the year with $9,238 in cash and ended with a balance of $3,465. Please feel free to review attachments listed in the attached details for additional information related to the income and expenditures related to the 2015-16 school year.  
Summary:

Leadership - The SWGHS Athletic Booster Club remains a valuable asset to the athletic programs at Southwest because of the dedication and support of its members.  SWGHS booster clubs lead the area in funds raised and projects accomplished. Our clubs have grown significantly over the years. The main driver of this growth has been parent involvement and commitment to excellence. We instill in our Student-Athletes to strive to be the best, to be leaders both on and off the field. We must do the same to ensure we give them the support they need. Find out how you can be a part of leading by example through SWGHS Booster clubs and activities. 
The Men’s Basketball Boosters are in currently in transition to replace key departures in the secondary booster club.
Special thanks goes out to Jennifer Mitchell, Toni Langley and Melissa Powell, as well as all of the parents in the program, for tireless work related to the booster club and running concessions for the year.  Toni and Marshall have decided not to move forward with the booster club next year.

Therefore, we plan to submit Jennifer Mitchell – President, Jim Von Steen – Vice President, Rick Radford – Treasurer, and Alan Brown – Secretary.  Ms. Spillman has also agreed to serve as a member of the booster club next year in some capacity and I am looking forward to working with them as we try to improve the booster club and the program in general.  
For more information related to the program, contact Brindon Christman at 336-819-2978 or at Christb2@gcsnc.com. To learn more about how SWGHS Boosters impacts your student and to see ways you can become involved, visit our website at Cowboysports.org.
Respectfully Submitted,

Guy Shavers
Head Basketball Coach, SWGHS Men’s Basketball 
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